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JUNE 2021 NEWSLETTER 
 

BRUSH PICK-UP:  Will be the week of July 12th.  All brush (only brush can be picked up) must be cut into 

manageable lengths (no larger than 6” in diameter and no longer than 10 feet) and placed parallel to the roadside in 

neat piles before 8 am on July 12th.  The Village will make only one (1) trip down each street.  The next brush pick-

up will be the week of September 13th. 

 

LEAVES:  During the spring and summer months, leaves will be picked up only if they are placed in brown 

biodegradable bags, i.e., NO PLASTIC BAGS.  We cannot dispose of plastic bags. 

 

FIRE HYDRANTS:  Hydrants will be flushed the week of September 6th from 7:30 am to 3:30 pm.  Please excuse 

the inconvenience, as the water may be turbulent during this time. 

 

FIREWORKS:  The fireworks display slated for Sunday, July 4th, at Mark Tubbs Park.  This year’s display is going 

to be bigger than ever!   

 

PESTICIDES:  Be a good neighbor and kindly inform your neighbors when applying lawn chemicals.  

 

CROSSROADS FESTIVAL:  The annual Crossroads Blues Festival will be held July 29th – August 1st.  More 

information can be found on limafest.org.     

 

FARMER’S MARKET:  The Farmer’s Market will run every Tuesday starting June 22nd from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm 

on the Lima Presbyterian Church lawn (7295 W. Main St).  Please visit limafarmmarket.com for more information 

regarding social distancing guidelines. 

 

DOG LEASH LAW:  Section 5-14-C states that a dog cannot deposit waste or commit a nuisance on private 

property, sidewalks or in Mark Tubbs Park.  Please pick up after your dog.  Bags for dog waste are now provided by 

the Village for your convenience at Mark Tubbs Park. 

 

REMINDER:  Please DO NOT dispose of grease down your drains.  Additionally, do not flush disposal wipes 

(sanitary or personal) down your toilet.  These items can and will cause buildups in the sewer laterals and main 

which could lead to sewage backups.   

 

BUILDING INSPECTOR:  Open burning, other than cooking, is prohibited in the Village.  Don’t forget to obtain 

building permits, fence permits or pool permits.  Pools are defined as any container (blow up pools included) that are 

capable of holding 24” or more of water.  A pool also requires a protective fence around it. 

 

15A WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT:  Construction on the water main upgrades along 15A will begin at the 

end of June.  Residents directly affected by the water main project will be receiving a letter from the Village.  

Residents may want to opt for alternative routes during this time.  We appreciate everyone’s patience during 

construction.   

 

SIDEWALK PROJECT:  The sidewalk project is moving along quickly.  Sidewalks have currently been 

constructed on Michigan Ave., Dalton Rd., and College St.  The remaining parcels will be constructed soon and 

anticipate the project to be finished in July.   

 

ANNUAL WATER QUALITY REPORT OF 2020:  The Annual Water Quality Report for the Village and Town 

of Lima for 2019 is available at the Village office and on our website at https://www.villageoflima.us. 
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